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GOPS Leadership Team 
 

Principal:  Tanya Scobie 
tanya.scobie980@schools.sa.edu.au 

 
  

Deputy Principal:  Kaye Wieland 
Kaye.Wieland417@schools.sa.edu.au  

 
 

Coordinator: Shane Atkins 
shane.atkins179@schools.sa.edu.au  

 

UPCOMING  
EVENTS 

ü NAPLAN – DoneV 

ü Working Bee – Saturday 14th 

May (12:00noon – 5pm) 

ü Year 3/4/5 Camp – 16th – 20th 

May 

ü Bell Shakespeare Performance  

(Yrs 3-6) – Wednesday 1st June  

ü PHOTO DAY – Thursday 9th June 

ü Pupil Free Day – Tuesday 14th 

June 

ü ICAS Spelling – Thursday 16th 

June  

ü LAST DAY of TERM 2/ Reports go 

home – Thursday 7th July 

ü Pupil Free Day – Friday 8th July 

Mathematics Moderation  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 20th May is  

 

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY 
 

Please support this initiative and park 

down the road and walk to school or 

walk from home. 
 

 

 

 

 

STAFFING NEWS 
 

You may be wondering about where Madam Skene is… She has taken extended 
sick leave from GOPS to allow her to focus on her health. We send her our best 
wishes and look forward to her return. In her place Madam Lisa has joined us to 
continue the French curriculum. We are very grateful for her ability to slip in to 
this role. 
 
In Room 11 we welcome Paula Kulas to GOPS for term 2 whilst Joanna takes a 
well-deserved, long service break.  

GLEN   OSMOND   TIMES 

Learning for Life – Aiming for Excellence 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Thursday May 12th                 Week 2                            Term   2, 2016 

mailto:tanya.scobie980@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:Kaye.Wieland417@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:shane.atkins179@schools.sa.edu.au
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PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

Dear GOPS Families, 
 

Welcome back! This week we finished the NAPLAN tests having been supervised by teachers in a calm and supportive ‘test 
environment’.   I was glad to see so many smiling faces this morning as the students anticipated the Numeracy test with 
confidence and ‘coolness’.  NAPLAN provides valuable data about individuals, but also about the school cohort that sit the 
tests.  Our Greenhill South Partnership of schools reviews this data annually to help set directions and improvement 
strategies.  NAPLAN is just one of the many indicators of a student’s academic ability.  Teachers Yr 2-7 use tests such as 
PAT-Reading and PAT-Mathematics and teachers R-3 use Running Records data to determine a student’s reading ability.  
Along with these tests, teacher judgement and feedback to students, play an important part in developing learner 
dispositions that build confidence and capacity.  The Formative Mid-Year Report is one of several formal communications 
where students and parents receive information regarding achievement and future learning goals.  All teachers are 
preparing these reports throughout Term 2 for distribution on Thursday 7th July (Last Day of Term 2). 

The SAKGP Kitchen renovation is on everyone’s mind. Where is it up to? How long will it take? When will it 
start? Managing the project through DECD has been a big learning curve for me and convinced me to ‘don’t give up ya day 
job’ but here is the latest news…. 

¶ Tenders are in the process of being called for.  They will close 1/6/16 

¶ Construction starts in June 2016 

¶ WHS issues regarding the grease trap have been resolved with a good outcome both in terms of $$ and floor 
layout.  We have been able to negotiate no grease trap saving ourselves considerable money and allowing the 
project to proceed. YIPPEE!!! 
 

Another pressing issue around the school grounds has been the safety of trees.  A Tree Audit has been 
conducted and all trees requiring attention will be pruned as soon as the ‘Tree Man’ can fit it into his 
timetable. 
 
SunSmart Policy: All students are aware of the new policy stating that the sun protection strategies 
will be implemented in Terms 1, 3 and 4.  This means that hats MAY not be required during Term 2 
unless the UV rating is 3 or above.   
This SunSmart Policy has been developed to: 
¶ encourage the entire school community to use a combination of sun protection measures whenever UV Index levels reach 3 and 

above 

¶ work towards a safe school environment that provides shade for students, staff and the school community at appropriate times 

¶ ensure all students and staff have some UV exposure for vitamin D 

¶ assist students to be responsible for their own sun protection 

 
 
Congratulations to Room 2 who were recognised in the top 10 entries for the Write For Fun writing 
competition.  
 

 
Great news about the ABC Splash ‘30 Second Science’ competition! Two 
students from Room 2, wrote and directed the winning video, ‘Elephant’s 
Toothpaste. Take a look at the following link – You’ll be impressed with the ICT 
and Science skills of these students. 
You can see our winning original video here:  http://splash.abc.net.au then 

search for Make a Science Movie Competition. Well Done Girls! 

There is a lot more to say but I’ll have to leave that for The Principal Email later 

this term.  

Thanks, Tanya Scobie - Principal Tanya.scobie980@schools.sa.edu.au 

http://splash.abc.net.au/
mailto:Tanya.scobie980@schools.sa.edu.au
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STUDENT NEWS 
 

 

Learning Snapshot – Room 3 (Year 5) 
 

SCIENCE with Miss Ellis 
All of our work in Term 1 for science has built up to sending Anzac 
biscuits to the Port Augusta school kids for Anzac Day. We didn’t 
just have to send them, we had to make a suitable package for 
them to be sent in. At the start of this we looked at what type of 
packages there are and we had an investigation of different 
materials we could possibly use. We also looked at strong shapes, 
nets and 3D shapes. Our packages had to be a suitable size, 
waterproof, environmentally responsible, able to protect gift 
from impact and eye catching. Maths was also involved in this, 
however you couldn’t make 
the net out of an already made 
net. We had to measure and 
make it ourselves. Hopefully 
the Port Augusta kids like the 
biscuits and they arrive safely.                                                                                                                                       
By Sienna, Finn and Rosie 

In the start of term 1, Room 3 
was separated into science 
groups with 3 people in each 
group. First, on our own we 
designed packages to hold ANZAC 
biscuits for over 300km (Port 
Augusta). We explored the 
strength of materials by dropping 

our empty pencil cases on some biscuits with our materials on 
top. We got to eat the biscuits after! Then we investigated 
different materials and tested their strength and durability. We 
looked at scientific words and different 3D shapes. Later we 
looked at different nets and decided on a 3D shape. We cut out a 
net on newspaper, then we maximized it to cut out on cardboard. 
We covered it in black tape to make it waterproof and drew 
designs so it was aesthetically pleasing. After that we added 
bubble wrap and foam pieces so it protect the gift.                                              
By Zara, Emily and Curtis 

 
In Science with Miss Ellis this term, we all got into science teams, each group had a speaker, manager and 
director. We got told we were going to design packages to send to Port Augusta Park Primary School. The 
Port Augusta students will assess us on if it’s a suitable size, if the Anzac biscuits break and if the package 
looks nice. We also had to know what the diameter was for each biscuit, so we could design a package that 
would allow room for bubble wrap to protect the biscuits and prevent any breakages. 
                                                                                                                                                                 By Dara and Chase 
 

 
In science, term 1 we focused on 
packaging Anzac biscuits to port 
Augusta students at Augusta park 
primary school. We had to do lots 
of different properties on different 
materials like stretching the 
materials, wetting it, tearing, 
scrunching and twisting the 
material. Then we had to choose a suitable shape to hold the 
Anzac biscuits, we chose a pentagonal prism. Then we cut out a 
net a bit bigger than the Anzac biscuits out of paper when Sarah 
was happy with our net we made a net out of cardboard and 
decorated it and then we put it together, after we put the Anzac 
biscuits inside with an assessment sheet then sent them to 
Augusta park primary.     
                                                                      By Scarlett, Hayley and Kris       

 

This term room 3 has been looking at the features of materials so 
we could define what would be best to hold the ANZAC biscuits 
that we sent to port Augusta primary school. We first looked at 
the strength of the materials. To figure out what would be most 
protective. Then we looked at an actual gift box and the chosen 
materials and shape for it. We did a fair test to determine what 
3D shape would most protect for the Anzac biscuits. We also 
looked at the most protective and waterproof inside layering. We 
chose foam balls to layer the inside of it. Our group chose to put 
the waterproof material on the outside we layered the outside 
with clear contact. The final 
part of the making the package 
was to decorate it. We wrote 
ANZAC biscuits and drew red 
poppies around the outside. 
Then we got into groups and 
made delicious ANZAC biscuits 
to put into our packages.                                            
By Thomas, Yanni and Saski 

We had to form into groups of three people for our science In science this term we were making 
packages to send Anzac biscuits  to send to Port Augusta Primary School. We had teams (Eloise S, Shay, 
Nancy). We had to investigate different materials and ways to keep the biscuits safe .We looked at 
what properties they had to have like strength, density, hardness, impact, and malleability. We also 
tested the strength of a material by dropping weight from a different height 30cm 50cm and 1m .We 
looked at shapes and we had to make the shape measure and trace it on our own. We did a hexagonal 
shape. We made the Anzac biscuits and sent them off to Port Augusta kids we hope they like them.                                                                                                                  
By Nancy, Shay and Eloise S 
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SPORTS NEWS 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Georgia in Year 6, who represented the 

Adelaide South East District at the SAPSASA Softball Carnival in 

Week 10, Term 1. The team won Division 1 and had an excellent 

week. All girls represented their schools well. 

 

 

 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB ISSUE 3 2016 OUT THIS WEEK 
 

Welcome back to Book Club for Term 2. Issue 3 is out this week and catalogues are being sent home 

with eldest in family this Friday. 
 

Important reminders:  

1. Closing date is Thursday May 26, Week 4 
 

2. Online orders only, no cash or cheques 
 

3. “How To” instructions follow in this newsletter and also previous newsletters….select Library 
 

4. Book orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom a few days after closing date 
 

5. Refer any queries to Barbara in the Library Mon Tues (am) Fri 
 

Thank you all for supporting our first issue last term. Orders far exceeded my modest expectations for 

this new venture. Rewards to the value of $160.00 have been earned just from the first issue. 

 
 

 

KITCHEN GARDEN PROJECT   

 

COMING THIS TERM – DESIGN A BRICK 

a  joint initiative of the Governing Council Fundraising Committee and 

GOPS Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Project.  

 

As Glen Osmond Primary School continues to develop the interactive, 

sustainable and environmentally rich learning space, our Kitchen Garden, 

we need the support of the GOPS Community to assist us in continuing 

this development.  

One of the ways for families to leave a legacy at the school is via an 

engraved personalised paver that will be used in the central area of the 

Kitchen Garden. 

 

Money raised will be split to support the Kitchen Garden Project,  

and the Governing Council Fundraising Committee fundraising initiatives for 2016.  

 

In honour of your generous contribution, a personalised engraved paver(s) of your creation will be 

placed in our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden. 
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URGENT 
Volunteers Wanted for TERM 2 – Kitchen Garden Project 

 
The success of this program relies on the support of volunteers, parents, grandparents, aunties, 

uncles, adults over 18yrs old, etc….  
The program runs on Tue, Wed, Thurs & Fri 11:10am ς 1:10pm 

 

If you are able to volunteer on a consistent weekly basis, even if only for this term, then please complete the below slip 
ASAP. You will be contacted by Shane Atkins who will run an induction into the program ready for your work with students 

Week 4, Term 2, due to NAPLAN and Camps in weeks 1, 2 & 3. 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Att. Shane Atkins 

Kitchen Garden Volunteer TERM 2 (2016) 
 

    Name: _______________________________________________ 
 

    Child’s Name: ______________________________________ Room: ____________ 
 

    Contact Details:  Ph: _______________________________________ 
 

   Email: ___________________________________________________ 
 

Volunteering Day (11:00am – 1:10pm) please circle 
 

    TUESDAY   WEDNESDAY        THURSDAY  FRIDAY 
 

 

GOVERNING COUNCIL NEWS 

 

NEXT MEETING Wednesday 18th May at 7:00pm 

 
 

You can NOW pay your invoices via Bpoint  
on our school website.  

 

Look on our website for the link on the front page.  
www.glenosps.sa.edu.au 

 

FUNDRAISING AND SOCIAL CLUB COMMITTEE: 
 

Next meeting: Tuesday 24th May at 2:30pm in the staffroom, everyone welcome. 
 

A big thank you to the GOPS community for supporting the Sports Day bake stall and 

sausage sizzle. 

http://www.glenosps.sa.edu.au/
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With the help of our volunteers (and the generous donations of delicious baked goods), we raised in 

excess of $3000.  also thank you for the donations for the Mother’s Day raffle (special mention to 

Barry Plant Real Estate for the bottle of Moet) 

 

Save the Date:  
 

× DESIGN A BRICK a joint initiative of the governing council fundraising committee and GOPS 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Project  will be coming in Term 2 

One of the ways families can leave a legacy at the school is via an engraved personalised paver 

which will be used in the central area of the Kitchen Garden. 

Money raised will be split to support the Governing Council Fundraising Committee fundraising 

initiatives for 2016  and GOPS Kitchen Garden Project  for 2016. 

In honour of your generous contribution, a personalised engraved paver(s) of your creation will be 

placed Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 

 

× 2016 Quiz Night is being held on Saturday 10th September and the theme is "Masquerade". 

 

Money raised from 2016 GOPS social events will go towards the cost of resurfacing the (netball) court 

and a new stage for the gym. 
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SCHOOL NOTICES 

 

 

AUSKICK 
2016 SEASON 

 

 

 

The AUSKICK season has kicked off. You can still join in 
the fun on Saturday mornings at 9:00am, here on the 

Glen Osmond Primary School Oval. 
 
 

Boys and girls aged between 5 and 8 years can register 
via: www.aflauskick.com.au (use the 5063 postcode). 

 
 

All payments to be made online. 
 

** You may also be eligible for a $50 Sports Voucher 
when enrolling **  

 
Bring your registration and payment receipt to your first 

session. 
 

As a fundraiser there will be a bake stall selling items for 
50c. So please bring along some spare change each 

week! 
 
 

Do you have any old, outgrown footy boots?  
Need to swap boots? Bring your old boots, scrubbed up, 

with shoelaces tied together and a tag with the shoe 
size. 

 
 Drop them in the box and see if there is a pair that fits 

you.  
 

Donations accepted for any boots taken without a swap. 
 
 

We look forward to seeing you all this season.  
 

Kind Regards Luke Moran & Dean Offer - Auskick 
Ambassadors for GOPS 
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We will be hosting a: ThinkUKnow presentation on Wednesday 

June  29
th

 at 7:00pm and all parents, carers and teachers are 

encouraged to attend. 

ThinkUKnow Australia is a cyber safety education program that 

educates parents, carers and teachers of how people are using 

technology, the challenges they may face online, and how to help 

them overcome these in a safe and ethical way. 

ThinkUKnow Australia is a partnership between the Australian 

Federal Police, Microsoft Australia, Datacom and the 

Commonwealth Bank. 

The program is delivered 

in collaboration with 

policing partners New 

South Wales Police 

Force, Northern Territory 

Police, Queensland 

Police, South Australia 

Police, Tasmania Police, Western Australia Police, as well as 

Neighbourhood Watch Australasia.  

The presentation will be delivered by a local law enforcement 

member and an industry volunteer. The presentation covers 

issues relating to children and young peoples’ privacy and 

security online, their relationships with other users and their 

online reputation. It provides insight into the devices young 

people are using, as well as the popular websites, apps and social 

networking sites they’re accessing. 

This is a fantastic opportunity for you to 

learn more about young people and the 

online environment, and how you can help 

them to be safe and responsible users of 

technology. 

For more information, you can visit www.thinkuknow.org.au or 

contact the school on 83790500. 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/
http://www.thinkuknow.org.au/
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Family Evening Sessions 

Kidz Biz Education was established in 2008 and its core business is to develop and 

deliver personal and social development education to schools. We have invited 

Wendy Hill, the Director, Principal Consultant/Educator of Kidz Biz Education, to 

Glen Osmond Primary to run two sessions on:  Wednesday 25th May 

 

The very popular Family Evening workshops are designed to educate, prevent and promote personal and social 
development health and well-being among young people, they provide the positive stimulus to develop the skills and 
knowledge and to explore values and attitudes so that students can address the myriad of issues that confronts them 
daily.  

 

Session 1-'Where Did We Come From' and session 2-'What's Happening To Me' are sessions where primary aged 
children bring along their families to learn about the human body and the amazing things it can do. Traditionally known 
as the 'Birds & the Bees', these sessions have been designed to be fun, informative and easy to understand. They are 
highly interactive that provide students and their parents/care givers with an introduction to basic personal growth and 
social development education. 

Session 1 Where Did We Come From?: Year R-4 (ages 5-9) 
6:40-7:30pm 

¶ Myths about where babies come from 

¶ Conception/fertilization 

¶ 9 months of foetal development 

¶ The birth process 
 
Session 2 What’s Happening To Me?: Year 5-7 (ages 10-13) and their parents/caregivers 
7:40-8:30pm 

¶ Puberty (Physical and Emotional) 

¶ Body image and media influences 

¶ Parent issues 
 

Both sessions will be held in the school gym at a cost of $10 per family to be paid on the night. 

 

At the end of each session, a list of recommended and age appropriate books for both students and parents will be 
provided 

 

A note will be sent home for you to indicate your intent to attend this event. Please return to the office by the end of 
Week 3 -20th May. 

 
 


